Strickland asked to intervene

Columbus-to-Pittsburgh Corridor gets cold shoulder from ODOT

By PAUL GIANNAMORE **Business** editor

STEUBENVILLE - The Columbus-to-Pittsburgh Corridor Committee has sent a letter requesting Gov. Ted Strickland direct the Ohio Department of Transportation

to review its decision not to spend stimulus money or release spending for earmarks already made on any highway projects that are part of the corridor,

The group, formed in 2007, includes representatives of Jefferson, Harrison, Tus-

carawas, Coshocton, Muskingum and Licking counties seeking to complete a fourlane highway stretching from Columbus to Pittsburgh, providing a more direct link and alternative to often-congested Interstate 70. The group has been meeting regularly for

nearly two years and wants work to progress on five improvement projects along sections of state Routes 161 and 16 and U.S. Routes 250 and 22 between Columbus and the Ohio-West Virginia border at Steubenville.

The corridor committee's

removed

Valley Road-state

intersection

fforts to proceed

next meeting will be at 10 a.m. Friday at Jefferson Communitv College.

"In recent months, all of the key projects left to be completed have stalled," read the letter, signed by corridor

See HIGHWAY Page 7A

development area to the New Hori

namore@heraldstaron-Giannamore can be

ith the prescribed time onstruction consisten "To be fair, ODOT" given begin futur he corridor

promptly release th direct ODOT diligently

considering reads

Continued from Page